
 

Cleveland, Monday, May 10th, 2021 

Family Members 

RE: FIFTY-SECOND WALES COVID-19 UPDATE_____________________________ 

Dear Family Members, 

Due to the number of positive COVID-19 cases in our region, Public Health placed the Estrie in 
the Red Zone. Below are the measures associated with this vigilance level: 

Group Activities: Maximum of eight residents instead of the ten permitted in Orange Zones 
➢ Activities must be supervised by an employee. 

➢ Objects may not be shared. 

➢ A two-meter distance must be maintained between each person. 

➢ Hand hygiene must be performed before and after activities. 

➢ Proper application of mask with the nose and mouth covered is necessary 

➢ Disinfection of touched surfaces must be done after each activity. 

The Billiard Room is open for individual use only, and disinfection must be done after each use. 

The Library is closed until further notice. Please speak with Marie-Christine or Carol Ann in the 
Activity Department for book requests. 

Residents must maintain a constant two-metre distance in the Therapeutic Pool. Masks can be 
removed while in the pool. The Dressing Rooms are still closed. 

The Stationary Bike in the Therapy Room is available for use, while under supervision, one 
person at a time. Masks must be worn when circulating throughout the room but can be removed 
while exercising. 

A maximum of ten residents may attend Church or other religious activities at a time. Masks 
can be removed while seated. 

Only essential outings are permitted, including medical appointments, groceries, or pharmacy 
errands. Gatherings are still not permitted, so residents may not visit private residences. 

Visitation: Each resident is authorized to have two primary caregivers, although these 
individuals cannot visit in the same twenty-four-hour period. 

We will continue to provide you with regular updates, and we encourage you to contact us with 
questions or concerns or visit our website at www.waleshome.ca/all-the-news. Thank you again 
for your support and cooperation as we head toward a brighter future together. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Brendalee Piironen 
Executive Director 
bpiironen@waleshome.ca 
819-826-3266 extension 247 
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